

WELLINGTON CAR CLUB (INC.)

Bulletin December 09 January / February 2010

Welcome to the new decade! We hope that 2010 will be treating you all better than 2009.

Once again the first month has flown by and now we are busy getting ready for the Alexandra Road Hillclimb. This is just one of many events in the greater region, which makes for a very busy start to the year.

Already many of our member have been in action at Wallaceville Hillclimb, Port Road, and at Barton's Line Rallysprint.

The committee has also been busy behind the scenes and we are about to sign a new lease with the council to keep the clubrooms where they are. It's been a bit of a process, but it does mean we continue to own clubrooms for the future use of our members.

So, onward and upward.....read on.

Clubnight

Continuing our attitude of providing good quality clubnights, even if there are fewer of them, there is no clubnight for February. We are working on some ideas for March, but we are welcome to your ideas as well. Call or email Jody if you have a suggestion.

Shelly Bay Sprint

An excellent day and an excellent event. Thank you to all of our members who assisted and who competed. The entry level was down on previous years, but the competition no less intense.

History was made when the event was won overall by a two wheel drive car. Well done to Webster Goff. In fact all three podium places were 2wd cars.

Well done to Paul Berkhan who upheld club honour by coming home third overall. Other top place getters were Ryan Stevens in 5th and Don McLean 8th

Committee				
President	Bernie Keith berniekeith@pai	Work 0275 999391 radise.net.nz	Home 9347468	
Past President	Gordon Diggle Gordon@eggler		9777550	
Club Captain	Murray O'Neil rallyworks@xtra			
Secretary	Jody Seabright jody@seabrightr			
Treasurer	Brian Budd brian@motorspo		389 8997	
Executive	lan Jensen iandesign@xtra.			
Web Site	www.carclub.co.	nz		

This year we will look at running the event before Targa, sometime in September or October, to avoid the destructive effect Targa can have on cars.

Alexandra Road Hillclimb

From one great event to another. Alexandra Road is scheduled in for 14th March. What ever you do, keep that day free, to either compete or to assist in running the event.

Bernie Keith and Melissa Keith will gladly take your names and assign cool jobs for you to do. Call them NOW! Bernie's contact details are above and you can contact Melissa on 027 244 3522 or email tru_kiwi_grl@hotmail.com

Membership Subscriptions

If you are still to pay your subscription, please contact Brian Budd ASAP on the above details.

You can Direct Credit our account – Wellington Car Club Inc ANZ WELLINGTON 01 0517 0214626 00

FOR SALE

Ted Clay is selling his toys, see below for info.

Honda Civic EF9 V-Tec. This is a well presented, reliable and quick club/rally car and the current owner has enjoyed great success with it on gravel and sealed events. Comes with spares including tyres and rims. Price \$9995.00 or near offer.

Car Trailer, Tandem Axle, Braked.

Deck width 1.70m. Length 3.8m. A good sturdy trailer, will be sold with WOF and Rego. \$2995.00 or near offer.

Call Ted, 029 939 3232 or e-mail T.clay@xtra.co.nz





Succession Plan for the Club Committee

In the last Bulletin we talked about the need for more assistance from you, our members.

Apart from the assistance needed to run more events and the like, the real issue the club (we / you / us) needs to address is our succession plan. In other words how do we pass the baton from the current committee to new people?

The committee don't just want to dump new people in the deep end by resigning at various times because they are worn out. It is far better to train and guide new people using the extensive knowledge base they have gained.

That way the club runs a lot better and so do events.

WCC has always set high standards and we wish to continue those on into the future.

Therefore the committee is looking for people to put their hand up and become part of the committee. Talk to one of the current committee members and get an insight into the commitment involved. It may not be as much as you first thought.

Coming Events - 2010

13-14	NZV8s and NZGP	Manfeild
Feb		
21 Feb	Dual Car Sprints	Road & Track series at
		Manfeild
27-28	Gravel Hillclimb	Whariti Road,
Feb		Woodville
28 Feb	Motorkhana	Silverstream
6-7 Mar	IRC Thunder in the	Manfeild
	Dark	
6-7 Mar	Clubsport Nationals	Blenheim
14 Mar	Alexandra Rd	
	Hillclimb	
20-21	NZV8s final round	Taupo
Mar		
21 Mar	Seal Autocross	The Slipway, Brooklyn
28 Mar	4s & Rotary	Manfeild
	Nationals	
2 Apr	Multicar Sprints	Taupo



Murray O'Neil - Barton's Line



Tony Burrows – Barton's Line





Anthony Paroli – Barton's Line